CITY OF FORT PIERCE, FLORIDA
City Commission Meeting

Agenda Item #

Commission Meeting October 15, 2012

To

The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission

Through: Nick Mimms, P.E., Interim City Manager

From : John R. Andrews, P.E., City Engineer

Re : SR A1lA Project Status Update

Date : October 5, 2012

ISSUE(S): SR A1A Project Status Update

SUMMARY:: Phase I and Phase IV - Bayshore to Gulfstream includes

the Roundabout:

Contractor continues the installation of the
Seaway drainage system and sanitary sewer
laterals. Currently the storm drainage
infrastructure is installed between Bayshore and
Eldorado with the exception of a few roadway
crossings. Seaway remains closed to eastbound
traffic between Binney and Eldorado due to the
inability to complete the roadway construction in
the areas identified as containing soils high in
plastic content.

Issues with yielding soils located in the subgrade
are currently being analyzed by FDOT's
geotechnical staff. Another round of soil testing
is proposed by FDOT.

Roundabout construction is expected to begin the
week of October 22, 2012.

Substantial construction completion February
2013.

RESPONSIBLE STAFF: Engineering Department

COORDINATED WITH: FDOT

Public Works

ATTACHMENTS: None
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